Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Town Hall/Utility Office August 13, 1991

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ron Lamb. All Councilmembers and the Clerk Treasurer was present. Also attending was Talbott Richardson, Bill Burkhart, and Butch Richardson..

The Council approved Transfer Ordinance # 1, at 8:05 p.m. making funds available for the Marshall and Deputy Marshall salaries for the remainder of 1991.

The Council approved claims for the town/utility. The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

Butch Richardson inquired as to the Councils' position on cleaning out the ditch that run along his property, which he previously stated to Council. Ron Lamb informed him that the town attorney advised the town it was not responsible for such cleaning unless the town contributed to the problem. Mr. Richardson requested the attorneys' opinion, in writing, so he could take it to his attorney. Mr. Lamb stated he would have the town attorney respond accordingly.

Talbott Richardson informed the Council the Marshalls' car is not running and that there is a need for a replacement. Ron Lamb stated there is not any funds for the purchase of a new car but that funds could be available in 1992, but ther is no guarantee.

Council accepted street paving bid of Meyer Paving Co. in the amount not to exceed \$14,065.25, for necessary repairs as of this date. Additional repairs not included in the bid above will be billed as additional cost.

Mr. Lamb expressed a desire to appoint Virgil Bolly as attorney for the dam improvement project, replacing Mr. Gesenhues, as Mr. Lamb stated he believed the utility needed an attorney with expertise in water utility matters. Mr. Hall and Mr. Williams then moved to approve the appointment of Mr. Bolly with Mr. Gesenhues remaing attorney for the town.

No further business coming before the Council, Mr. Hall motioned for adjournment, seconded by Mr. Williams.

Respectfully submitted.

Mack Spyligher, Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council